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April 25, 2016

The Honorable Molly M. Spearman. Superintendent
South Carolina Department of Education

Rutledge Building, 1429 Senate Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Superintendent Spearman:

Attorney General Alan Wilson has referred your letter dated February 17, 2016 to the Opinions section
for a response. The following is this Office's understanding of your question and our opinion based on
that understanding.

Question (as quoted from your letter):
The Soulh Carolina Department of Education (SCDE) seeks an opinion on an issue as it relates to § 59-
32-10, et seq., [the South Carolina] Comprehensive Health Education Program. The SCDE is tasked
with enforcing the newly enacted Erin's Law found at § 59-32-[3]0(G). Subsection G provides that

"Beginning with the 2015-2016 school year, districts annually shall provide age-

appropriate insti-uction in sexual abuse and assault awareness and prevention to all
students in four-year-old kindergarten, where offered, through twelfth grade. This
instruction must he based on the units developed by the board, through the department,
pursuant to § 59-32-20(8). "

Section 59-32-50. enacted before Erin's Law. provides that after proper notice by the school, parents may
opt their children out ofportions of the Comprehensive Health Education Program. Those portions do
not specifically include the later-enacted Erin's Law. rather it references "reproductive health. " "family
life. " and "pregnancy prevention. " Those defined terms do not u.se the words "sexual abuse and assault
awareness prevention. " but they do mention "criminal sexual conduct" and other topics that could be
interpreted as being within the Erin's Law provision.

The question is whether parents may. after notice from the school, opt their children out of the Erin's Law
instruction.

Discussion:

As you are aware, the Attorney General is statutorily required to consult and advise State officers on
questions of law concerning their official business. S.C. Code § 1-7-110. Our advice to you regarding
your legal question will begin and end with the recommendation you seek legislative clarification. In the
event you are not able to receive the clarification needed, we offer the following analysis.

Let us begin by reviewing South Carolina Code § 59-32-50. It reads;

SECTION 59-32-50. Notice to parents; right to have child exempted from
comprehensive health education program classes.
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